UFTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 4th January 2011
in the Village Hall 

1  Present: Parish Cllrs J Tayler (Chairman), C Baldwin, J Burrows, I Crowther, D Egging, L Van Kesteren and J Wilkinson. District/County Councillor R Stevens.  J Cove (Clerk) 
Two parishioners.  

2 Apologies for absence: None
3 Declaration of interest in any agenda item: None

4 Open session

4.1  Public participation: 
a)  Relating to items on the Agenda:
b)  Relating to other matters:
i) Mr Richard Armitage asked what the purpose of the Village Benefit Fund is.   Cllr Tayler explained this is a sum of money which is budgeted for things that would benefit the community as and when the need arises.

ii)  Cllr Baldwin reported that more smells from the Biffa site were noticed in December, especially in the foggy weather.  Cllr Tayler asked again that specific information is forwarded to the Clerk stating the date/time and wind direction.  

iii)  Cllr Baldwin asked for a letter of thanks to be written to Warwickshire County Council commending them for the efficient filling of grit bins.  It was also noted that the grit is intended for use only on public footpaths/roads.  It is an offence to use the grit for private property and villagers should be vigilant, as it has been reported that some people are coming into villages and taking the grit.

iv)  Cllr Egging reported that a villager has requested the conifers around the sub-station at the entrance to Reeds Park should be cut back.

4.2  WCC/SDC –  Cllr Stevens reported:
· Not a lot has been happening over the past month apart from snow and Christmas.  He commended both the gritters, on keeping the main roads clear and refuse collectors for clearing the rubbish, apart from in areas which were inaccessible due to snow and ice.  

· HS2 – there have been a series of meeting and it appears that the consultation will go ahead in February.  All MP’s and Councillors in Warwickshire are opposing it and will be active over the consultation period.  (Cllr Baldwin added that the meeting in Southam was very good and very informative) 

· The Dallas Burston planning application will come before the Committee at its January meeting.  (Action Clerk to ask Planning to be informed of amendments to planning applications)
· The final decision on the budget for the District & County Councils will be out in the next 3 weeks.  There will be no increase in the District/County part of the Council Tax for one year only.

5.  Minutes of meeting on 7th December 2010 – the Minutes were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Proposed Cllr Wilkinson, all agreed
6.  Matters arising:
6.1 Ufton Fields Lane:  The Clerk reported that Warwickshire County Council advised that a temporary repair has been made on the most severe cracks in tarmac by the entrance to the Nature Reserve.  They have been identified for permanent repair but at present the resources are not available for this.  However, Warwickshire County Council pledge to ensure the road is kept in a safe condition.  Cllr Crowther had contacted Warwickshire County Council regarding No Entry signs to be installed along the lane.  He was advised that this has to go before the Courts with a cost involved.  It was suggested that the Parish Council write to Warwickshire County Council/Traffic Dept to request No Entry Signs or gates to be re-instated.  Action Clerk. 

6.2 Speeding: Cllr Burrows advised that all the paperwork has now been completed and will be returned to the Police this week.  The Police will then make contact to arrange dates for training.
6.3  Parish Council Documents – The Chairman and Clerk had considered the documents which are required by Ufton Parish Council and a spreadsheet with the findings was circulated.  It was agreed that a Risk Assessment should be actioned and the Clerk will contact Stratford District Council with a view to obtaining a map showing Ufton’s boundaries.  Copies of The Code of Conduct will be obtained and the Financial Regulations, Standing Orders and Emergency Plan will be updated.
7  Planning:

7.1 New Planning Applications

7.2 Planning Decisions:

7.2.1   Mr P Barrett – 1 St Michaels Close – erection of two storey 
side extension and single storey rear extension (revised design following 


  previous approval) 10/01998/FUL – Pending
7.2.2  Acumen Waste Services – Ufton Hill Farm.  Retrospective change of use   of agricultural storage yard to commercial vehicle storage area for up to 7 HGV wagons and 7 flat bed trailers and 10 ’35 
yard’skips  09/01563/FUL Pending
7.2.3 Mr and Mrs Tranter – Colbourne House, Ufton Fields – conversion outbuilding to form ancillary residential accommodation. Replacement windows 
and installation of no 4 roof lights.  Internal 
alternation at   ground floor, first floor 
and second floor.  10/02341/LBC 
Pending

         7.2.4  Mr and Mrs Tranter – Colbourne House, Ufton Fields – conversion of 

       outbuilding to form ancillary residential accommodation 


       10/02339/FUL Withdrawn
8  Precept 2011-12 – Cllr Tayler proposed a precept of £6250.00 should remain and this was agreed by all.
9  Proposal to reprint Gamages – ‘History & Memories of Ufton 1900-1970’ – Discussion took place regarding the re-printing of this book, which was welcomed by all.  Cllr Tayler will explore the costs and report back at the next meeting.
10  Community Development Fund opportunity - Cllr Crowther had completed the application for a grant to install steps, on the grass slope from the Churchyard to White Hart Lane, opposite the Pub.  Warwickshire County Council will take a decision by the end of January in this regard.
11 Correspondence

11.1 for discussion

11.2 for information

11.2.1 LCR Magazine
12   Finance
12.1 the following accounts were approved for payment:
12.1.1    G Ingham – Ufton News January 

             £27.42
12.1.2.   Jane Cove – Salary –December
     £139.95

12.2.3   Jane Cove – Storage/Internet/Tel 3rd Qtr   £36.00

12.2.4   Jane Cove – Stamps/Printer Ink 
       £12.69
£188.64
12.2.5   Eon Maintenance 3rd Qtr

   

  £63.29
13 Items for next meeting: 
14  Meet & Greet:  Copies of the Welcome Pack will be given to Cllr Egging, who will distribute this information to newcomers in the village.  
15 Date of next meeting:  1st February 2011 at 8.00 pm in the Village Hall

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.15 pm
Signed:  






Date:  1st February 2011
Chairman
         
 



